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CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

February 11, 2020 

 

 
CALL TO ORDER – 

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Witman at 9:32 AM at the Freedom 

Center, 515 Eubanks St, Camarillo, CA 93010.   

 

WELCOME –  

Barbara reminded the audience that we are fragrance, cell phone & children free.  She pointed 

out emergency exits and asked that everyone be sure to sign in. February birthdays were 

recognized.  She reminded us of Lost & Found container in Ways & Means.  The bulletin board 

has valuable information.  Lunch will be at Eggs & Things today. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

PRESIDENT –  

Barbara reminded us to sign up for the new UFO Challenge. 

There will be a sign-up sheet today for those interested in becoming a board member for the 

upcoming term June 2020 – May 2021.  

    

TREASURER – 

Barbara presented the treasurers report. 

  

WORKSHOPS – 

Andrea is taking donation items for the opportunity baskets for the quilt show. 

Andrea encouraged all members to attend our classes when we can.  Janett Rice will be teaching 

tomorrow & Jenny Carr Kenney in March.  There is no workshop in April.  Gina Perkes will 

teach in May. 

 

TRAVEL –  

Ellie said that the Road 2 California bus trip in January was great. 

Our 3 day retreat at the Pavilion Center in Ventura will be happening February 24-26 & there 10 

spaces left at the cost of $60-.  Monday Thelma will teach a class on constructing pillowcases for 

quilt show entries. 
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QUILT SHOW –  

Saundra said they are now taking quilt show applications.  Carolyn is taking pictures of quilts for 

submission.  Gala tickets are available for $ 35-.  There are volunteer sign-up sheets – please 

help.  More help is needed at the Seneca house to bundle & price items & fabric.  Sign up sheets 

are also here for that. 

Jill Olson is helping with publicity for the quilt show.  She is open to any help she can get. 

Alison Bailey & Linda Wilkinson have secured many great vendors. 

Linda Stone will be taking in Challenge quilts thru the April meeting.  They need a 4” sleeve. 

Jan Hunter is looking for donations of small quilts for the show. 

 

MISCELLANEOUS – 

Cynthia Arnold & Dalya Decktor are taking dog bed donations to Margaret Booker.  Margaret 

has hurt her ankle & cannot stand much.  Any donations should already be chopped up small so 

that all Margaret must do is stuff the beds. 

  

BREAK – 10:00 – 10:20 AM 

 

PRESIDENT –  

Barbara welcomed our guests & new members. 

 

SHOW & SHARE –  

Barbara reminded everyone that there is a sign in sheet for those that will allow pictures of their 

quilts to be published on our website. 

 

WAYS & MEANS –  

Barbara read numbers of winning tickets. 

 

SPEAKER – 

Maribeth introduced today’s speaker Janett Rice 

 

COMBINED QUILT SHOW UPDATE - 

Barbara reminded us of the new combined quilt show group being formed:  so far, the committed 

guilds are Conejo Guild, Simi Valley Guild, Ventura Modern Guild &Valley Modern guild.  

Santa Barbara (as we are) is still considering.  The exact name has not been established but it is 

expected that that will be determined by the end of February.  This group has already booked the 

Ventura Fairground for sometime in May 2021.  They are securing 2 pavilions (we only rent 

one).  There will be a guaranteed spot for each guild member to display at least one quilt 

(regardless of quilt guild size).  Thelma Atkinson said she feels that if we join this group we will 

be working less (because the work is shared) & we will have the opportunity to form 

relationships with other guilds.  There will be a public meeting about this new guild at the 

Dudley House sometime soon.  All questions & concerns can be talked about then.   

Our guild will be voting on whether we choose to join or not in May 2020.  If we do join & are 

not happy we do not have to continue. 
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FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS –  

Please take home library crates & join us for lunch at Eggs & Things. 

 

ADJOURNED – 11:30 AM. 

 

Susan Wilson, Secretary 

 

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on March 9, 2020 

 

 


